Minister’s News
November brings with it so much activity that for this, the one-thousand and first edition of the Heath Street bulletin, I have had to take a leaf from Gaynor’s book and devote my letter to some of our latest news.
October 31 was the first night of ‘The Long Cloud of Witnesses’, an exhibition which has temporarily engulfed almost the whole of our church space.  The five original works comprising the show draw a common inspiration from our building and the congregation, especially from some of the more famous and infamous moments in Heath Street history.  
· Sophie Lascelles’ Redeem Me transforms the downstairs antechamber and lower hall into a dreamlike recreation of an imaginary missions slide evening.  
· In Michaela Nettell’s Starcharts the geometries of the sanctuary ceiling are reconfigured as the vault of heaven, with our lamps in turn becoming stars or constellations.  
· Special thanks go to Toby Clarkson for getting the lid off our baptistry for the first time in far too long.  In his untitled work Toby has rigged up a magnet to the pendulum of the chapel clock, whose ticking drives a pedal in the open baptistery, beating with monotonous insistence against one of our three old copper baptistry warming pans.  When will it again be time to fill the baptistry?  
· Paul Drummond had contributed a photomontage, which takes its inspiration from the exchange of letters between notorious sixties playwright Joe Orton, and my precedessor, the Rev. G. W. Sterry.  Ashamed of your strictures features a tantalising snapshot from the minutes of Deacons’ Meetings gone by (exemplarily neat minuting courtesy of Godfray’s father!).  The piece has the distinction – or so one would imagine - of being the first artwork to take its title from the correspondence of a Heath Street minister.  
· Last comes Piper Mavis’s inescapable Fade Away and Radiate, which sees the entirety of the sanctuary filled with 33 kilometres of string.  The piece is made up of more than 2000 threads, stretched between pew and pulpit in all directions, each representing a single individual.  The result is a comprehensive church memorial to members who have moved away or passed on.  It is also a reflection on the entwining of the lines of our lives, and a testimony to the meeting-place and common origin of those lifelines in any place where the creative Word of God is proclaimed.
Many who came last night loved the exhibition, and in the fortnight it remains open I hope that many more, whether congregation members or guests, will appreciate the new works.  Equally, I hope that some won’t like them.  It would be a strange collection of artworks that succeeded in pleasing everyone, and I should be sorry to think we were a  congregation that didn’t know its own mind. 
November also sees Mitzvah Day on the eighteenth of the month.  For the second year running Heath Street will be participating in the Donate Your Lunch programme.  As the name suggests, this is an opportunity to give away your lunch, and is not just for members of the Jewish community but for anyone and everyone.  I will be collecting the donated food from the Jewish Cultural Centre and ensuring that it finds its way to the guests at the Contact Club on Sunday night.
This month will also see the launch of a Heath Street community choir, led by Emily Gray.   While not a church choir as such, we do hope that there will be the opportunity for some participation in special services from time to time.  All abilities are welcome and auditions are arrangeable by appointment with Emily: emilyjanegray@gmail.com.
And lastly, so this letter is not entirely devoid of theological reflection, I’ll conclude with a text that I trust will be familiar to many:

	Give me the wings of faith to rise

Within the veil, and see

The saints above, how great their joys,

How bright their glories be.



	Once they were mourning here below,

And wet their couch with tears;

They wrestled hard, as we do now,

With sins, and doubts, and fears.

	I ask them whence their victory came,

They, with united breath,

Ascribe their conquest to the Lamb,

Their triumph to his death.

	They marked the footsteps that he trod

His zeal inspired their breast;

And, following their incarnate God,

Possess the promised rest.



	Our glorious Leader claims our praise

For his own pattern giv'n,

While the long cloud of witnesses

Show the same path to heav'n.

(Isaac Watts)


Love to all, 
Ewan 

Secretary’s news

Nesa Thorne is planning to restart our Saturday coffee morning, to run fortnightly and welcome people to Heath Street, offer time for quiet reflection in the Church itself or drink coffee and chat in the vestibule. Nesa will welcome helpers, so if you can offer a Saturday morning each month or just occasionally do let her know. She is hoping to start later in November. We plan also to have a small stall selling good quality books and bric a brac to raise money for agreed charities, so contributions are welcome.

There are a few events to which we want to draw your attention. Ewan’s letter talks about the amazing art installations, The Long Cloud of Witnesses, which will bring people into the Church each afternoon in early November. Remembrance Sunday is 11 November: Robert Williams (known to some of us as Sharon’s Dad) will be addressing us during the service. Please try to arrive a little early that day so we can participate fully in the two minute silence at 11 a.m.

The Hampstead Christmas Festival will be taking place all around us on 25 November – with stalls, music and many activities for children running in Heath Street and the High Street. 

There are also some dates in December you might like to note. 2 December is our Church meeting, after the service and open to both members and friends. Before then, we will circulate the minutes of the last meeting (2 September) and if anyone has an item for the agenda, please tell me. The following Sunday we hope to be celebrating a very remarkable event – 50 years since Marie Isaacs was ordained. As well as marking this in the service we will gather for lunch afterwards at La Gaffe: Nesa is in charge of bookings and menu.

Then we have a special performance of Waking from Sleep, led by Ewan King and musician friends, at 7 p.m. on Friday, 14 December. Full details in the next newsletter. 

We did postpone our clear up Saturday when we were going to sort out cupboards and storage rooms and odd corners. The decision to postpone was mainly because we all felt too busy but it does make sense as it will be better to do it around the same time as our new kitchen is being installed – though we haven’t yet got a date for that. Do tell Ewan if you are interested in offering a day or half day to help with this at some point.

Gaynor Humphreys

And the solution to last month’s riddle:
Readers left mystified by last month’s Olympic anecdote are referred to: www.guardian.co.uk/commentisfree/belief/2012/jun/22/china-house-churches



DAILY PRAYERS AND BIBLE READINGS

November 1st– November 4th
 Job 42.1-6,10-17

             1st 

Susan LeQuesne

           2nd 

Joachim King

           3rd 

Margaret Smith


           4th 

‘Blessed are those who are persecuted for righteousness’ sake’

November 5th – 11th 


Jonah 3.1-5,10
           5th

Give thanks for deliverance from superstition

           6th

Pope Benedict XVI

           7th 
    
Msgr. Phelim Rowland
           8th 

Euan McLeod
           9th 

Heini King
           10th

For the church’s work with children
           11th 

Marie Isaacs

November 12th – 18th 

Daniel 12.1-3
           12th 

Marie Isaacs

           13th

Linda Savage
           14th 
    
“Lord, I believe, help my unbelief”
           15th 

Mitzvah day (www.mitzvahday.org.uk)
           16th 

The ministry of the Contact Club
           17th

Paul Conrad
           18th

Sylen Nawalkar 

November 19th – 25th 

Daniel 7.9-10,13,14
           19th 

Tom Brandt

           20th 

“For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ”
           21st 

“For it is the power of God for salvation”
           22nd

Hildegard Williams
           23rd

Neil McLeod
           24th

Ewan King
           25th

David & Eleanor Neil (New Zealand)

November 26th – December 2nd 
Jeremiah 33.14-16
           26th 

Godfray LeQuesne

           27th 

Anselm King
           28th 

Stephen Tucker
           29th 

Nesa Thorne

           30th 

Helena Nawalkar
(Dec.) 1st 

Annie Fang
           2nd 

Susan Brandt

December 3rd – 9th 

 
Malachi 3.1-4
           3rd 

“All this did He for us freely, 

For to declare His great mercy” 
           4th 

Chris Little
           5th 

Robin Thorne
           6th 

Afi Kirk
           7th 

Theresa Thom
           8th 

Frida King

           9th 

“With our poor flesh and our poor blood



Was clothed that everlasting Good, Kirieleyson.”

CHURCH DATES

November

1st-10th (Wed.-Sat.)
1pm-6pm
‘The Long Cloud of Witnesses’ 





(Church history exhibition) 
Sunday 4th 

11am

The Lord’s Supper

Sunday 25th

6pm

Ewan is leading the worship at St. Paul’s Cathedral – 
 



do come along!

December
Friday 14th 

7pm

‘Waking from Sleep’ fundraising carol service
WEEKLY ACTIVITIES
Sundays 


11am

Divine worship




8pm

Contact Club

Wednesday (n.b. from 14/11!)
10.15am
Jingaloo (www.jingaloo.co.uk)

Thursday 


10am

Eeny Meeny Music

Copy for the December & January newsletter should reach Ewan (ewan_king@mac.com) Not later than Friday 23rd November
